## St. David Haigh & Aspull C of E Primary School

Headteacher: Mr R Woods, BEd. Hons (Oxon)

Friday, 5th March 2021

Copperas Lane, Haigh WiganWN2 1PA

www.saintdavids.wigan.sch.uk

Tel: 01942 831310



## Re: Monday 8th March & Spring Term

Dear Parents/Carers,

A brief update following the detailed information you received earlier this week.

I and all the staff are very much looking forward to safely welcoming all children back to school and as a school we have fully prepared the school for full re-opening. I'm sure you are all as excited as we are for Monday

The details shared in my previous letter gave the full overview of the plan for return; here are some additional points of note:

- **School uniform** to be worn by all children on return to school
- PE kit:
  - Class 1 & 2: please send in full school PE kit on Monday as the children will be getting changed for PE in school during the week;
  - Class 3, 4 & 5: for the remainder of the Spring term, children will be asked to attend school on their allocated PE day in their school PE kit (with suitable outdoor clothing according to the weather conditions). Please ensure this is school PE kit and not casual clothing – although hoodies / tracksuit bottoms can be worn over the top of the full PE kit as required.
- School Lunches must be pre-ordered at home via the Evolve online system. Any issues with Evolve or Parent Pay, please contact Miss Cairns in the school office.
- Entrance / Exit please follow the one-way system of: enter through the small gate / exit through the large gate (signage is in place); and please do practise social distancing at all times and we continue to recommend face coverings for adults when on-site.
- Remote learning books at this time we are asking that any home learning books be kept safely at home so that in the event of a period of isolation, the books are immediately accessible for all children
- Signage please look out for and follow the signs around school
- Late children arriving late must report to the main reception and not go directly to class.

TCC – great news! The Children's Club, breakfast and after-school club will be reopening from Monday 8<sup>th</sup> March. Morning sessions start at 7.30am, and after school is 3 – 5.15pm. Please ensure you book in advance. To make an enquiry, please email: tccmob19@gmail.com thank you.

Please continue to follow public health guidance in respect of anyone in your household developing symptoms, including informing school: Monday – Friday contact the school office; at the weekend, please email covid@saintdavids.wigan.sch.uk.

Click HERE to view the current GM Public Health Advice to Parents, shared previously, but as a reminder. Also to be aware that families are now able to order lateral flow tests for use in the home – details can be found here: Schools testing: Order coronavirus (COVID-19) rapid lateral flow home test kits - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) .

Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation and I look forward to seeing you all next week.

Yours sincerely,

















